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STATE DEPUTY’S MESSAGE 
Dear Brother Knights and Families, 
 
The next 2 months will be busy with State and Council programs.  
On February 2nd and 3rd, councils are asked to hold parish campaigns to raise funds 
for the Vocations Endowment Project. This is a project in which knights are asked 
to take the lead in their parish to show support for the education of our seminarians 
and for our future priests. Thank you to CEO Harvey Granatier and to the Sask. 
Charitable Foundation board members; also, thank you to the steering committee, 
the DDs, the GKs., State Administration Secretary Gerry Gieni, all the Council Chair-
men, to the parish priests and to the Bishops of Saskatchewan for your work and 
support of this project. Special thanks as well to all those who will make donations. 
 
The State Curling will be held in Unity on February 8th, 9th, and 10th. Councils are 
asked to make an effort to enter a team. This is a great opportunity to exchange fra-
ternity with our fellow knights from across the province as well as to support coun-
cils who hold state events. Thank you to Unity Knights for hosting and organizing 
the event. 
 

Councils are also asked to hold a church drive in the parish in January or February 
to recruit new members, to provide a message that could motivate present members 
and to inform the parishioners of all the great projects conducted in the parish. Sas-
katchewan is doing very well in membership ranking 9th place overall in the Order 
and 1st place in Canada. Special thanks to all the individuals in all councils in Sask. 
who have promoted membership. New members are essential to sustain the viability 
of our membership in Saskatchewan and for the growth and sustainability of the 
Knights of Columbus in each parish and roundtable. The goal for each council 
should be to achieve their membership and insurance quota and to reach the Star 
Council Status. The minimum should be to recruit 1 or 2 members each year. Let’s 
keep our momentum going in all councils and districts in Saskatchewan. 
 

The other area of priority should be to involve as many members as possible in 
the programs in the council. The council should also be conducting a variety of 
programs so that there is something of interest to the majority of the council 
members. Not every member joined only to attend meetings and do pancake 
breakfasts. It is the responsibility of all council members to reach out to their 
brother knights to encourage them to become involved. Please refer to ideas on 
the state website www.kofcsask.com under FORMS  for some of the ideas that 
can be used to encourage members to attend council meetings and to be in-
volved in council programs. 
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STATE OFFICE 

Saskatchewan State Council Office Contact 
 

Gerry Gieni - State Executive Secretary  
 

P.O. Box 61  Moose Jaw, Sask.  S6H 4N7  
Ph.: 306-631-1610 
 

Email: office@kofcsask.com 
Website: http://www.kofcsask.com 
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/kofcsask/ 
Twitter: https://twitter.com/KofCSaskState 
LinkedIn: https://www.linkedin.com/company/knights-of-columbus-saskatchewan-state 
YouTube: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC2YBn-icoLS1jnbAx5C_wiA 
Instagram: https://www.instagram.com/kofcsask/ 

 
The Knights of Columbus Indoor Games will be held in Saskatoon January 24th -26th . Councils are asked to 
make donations in support of these games and to provide volunteer help if you are available. Thank you to 
the Saskatoon knights for the work that you do yearly to hold this prestigious event- 1 of only 2 of its kind 
held in North America. 

Special Olympics Winter Games will be held in Regina on February 8th, 9th and 10th. Councils are encouraged to 
make a donation to Special Olympics or provide volunteer help. Phone Terry Shalley- State Special Olympics 
Chairman for more information- 306-570-9131 or email-  tfshalley@myaccess.ca  Special thanks to Faye Matt 
and her committee and to knights from Regina for your volunteer work to assist with the games. 

 
The Spiritual Enrichment Weekend will be held in Saskatoon March 29th and 30th. All councils are encour-
aged to attend. The Spiritual Reflection is one of the required activities in the “Faith” program in the “Faith in 
Action” program model. Special thanks to John Benesh and his committee and to Saskatoon knights for the 
work you have done to organize this special event for us. Brother Knights, let us make an effort to attend 
and support our brother knights in Saskatoon. 
Councils are also asked to concentrate on the following forms which need to be be submitted or should 
have already been submitted to State and Supreme. 

1. Form 1728- Fraternal Survey---we are aiming for 100% submission 
2. Forms 365 and 185---past due 
3. 4584- Special Olympics Form---Supreme provides funding to Special Olympics Sask. based on the 

number of forms submitted and amount of monetary and volunteer donations from councils- I ask all 
councils to submit the form before Feb. 15th.  

4. Report of Council Projects for State Awards—are due on March 1st—the form can be accessed on the 
State Website. 

5. Single Projects----there are many very good projects that councils should submit for the State Single 
Project Awards, These are then forwarded to Supreme. 

6. Council and State Family of the Year----I am sure that each council in Sask. has one family that is 
worthy of being nominated each month for Family of the Month and then submit One family to State 
for State Family of the Year. Brothers, lets recognize our families for the work that they do in your 
parish. 

 
District Deputies and Grand Knights are asked to take the lead for each of the programs that have been men-
tioned. You are the leaders at the grassroots level and we count on your leadership and support to promote 
and communicate the programs to your council members. 
To sum up, let us all work to promote our mission of Charity and Evangelization. To volunteer in your council 
and parish is not only important to make life better for those we assist, but it also benefits the volunteer. It is a 
great feeling to know that thousands of people benefit from many of the excellent programs that are conducted 
by councils in Saskatchewan.  

Vivat Jesus 
Chris Bencharski- State 

Deputy, Saskatchewan State 
Council 
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February 2019 State Newsletter, Chaplain’s Message 
February 2019 Reflection 

 

For decades, the Knights of Columbus have focused a great deal of their efforts on 
the strengthening of families. Family programs were a central element of the 
Surge with Service program that guided our service programs in the Order for 
almost 40 years. The intent was clear. Strong, unified families are instrumental in 
the passing on of faith. 
 
However, the words of Christ have never been consistently supportive of the 
family. When Jesus met a man who wanted to say goodbye to his family before 
following Him, He said, “No one who puts a hand to the plow, and looks back, is 
fit for service in the Kingdom of God.” Even in regards to his own family he re-
sponded to their presence by saying, “Who are my mother and my brothers? 
Whoever does God’s will is my brother and sister and mother.” And more pre-
cisely to the point, He also said, “Do not suppose that I have come to bring peace 
to the earth  . . . I have come to turn a man against his father, a daughter against 
her mother, and a daughter-in-law against her mother-in-law.” These words, tak-
en on face value, seem to be opposed to the importance of family. 
 
But that is not the intent of these statements by our Lord. After all, he remained 
close to his Mother all his life. Jesus is not saying that family is bad or that it is 
unimportant. He is saying that being focused on faith and the Kingdom of God is 
of more importance than family; that God’s place in our lives should have a high-
er priority than family or friends or business: more than many are prepared to 
offer. 
 
And so the new Knights of Columbus service program, Faith in Action, with its 
strong focus on building faith in the membership, is following the message Jesus 
gave those who wished to follow Him. Family is indeed important and we should 
never quit having programs for the good of the family. But family becomes more 
than simply good and unified when Christ is given His proper acknowledgment 
as the focal point of our lives. It is then that family becomes Blessed. 

 
 

Fr. Edward Gibney 
Associate State Chaplain 
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  Agency Report 
 

Mark Lewans 
General Agent 
306-949-0270 
mark.lewans@kofc.org 
www.kofcinsurancesk.ca 

Insurance Q&A 
How can I find my agent? 

To find your local 
Knights of Columbus 
agent, click here and 
enter your zip (postal) 
code or, if you are a 
Knights of Columbus 
member, your council 
number. 

On our website: 
www.kofcinsurancesk.ca 

Click on an agents pic-
ture to list the councils 
he is responsible for. 

Visit www.kofcinsurancesk.ca 

K OF C NAMED ONE OF WORLD'S MOST ETHICAL COMPANIES® 
THIS IS THE FIFTH TIME THE KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS EARNED THIS RECOG-

NITION BY ETHISPHERE® INSTITUTE. 

 
Video 

The Knights of Columbus has been recognized by the 
Ethisphere® Institute, a global leader in defining and advanc-
ing the standards of ethical business practices, as one of the 
2018 World’s Most Ethical Companies®. 

The Knights of Columbus has won the distinction for five con-
secutive years and is one of only three companies in the life insurance category, underscoring 
the Knights’ commitment to leading ethical business standards and practices. 

“We are grateful for this honor because it recognizes that our commitment to corporate ethics 
and integrity is part of our founding mission and continues to be our highest priority,” said 
Knights of Columbus CEO Carl Anderson. “Based on Catholic values, this commitment extends 
to every aspect of our work, our corporate governance, our professional agency force, our in-
vestments, and our day-to-day business operations.” 

The needs of widows and orphans led Father Michael J. McGivney to respond in 1882 by found-
ing the Knights of Columbus, a fraternal benefit society that has grown into a worldwide finan-
cial and charitable organization. 

The 135 honorees for 2018 span 23 countries and 57 industries. The honorees had record levels 
of involvement with their stakeholders and communities around the world. Measuring and im-
proving culture; leading authentically; and committing to transparency, diversity and inclusion 
were all priorities for honorees. 

“While the discourse around the world changed profoundly in 2017, a stronger voice emerged. 
Global corporations operating with a common rule of law are now society’s strongest force to 
improve the human condition,” said Ethisphere® CEO Timothy Erblich. “This year we saw com-
panies increasingly finding their voice. The World’s Most Ethical Companies® in particular con-
tinued to show exemplary leadership. I congratulate everyone at the Knights of Columbus for 
being recognized as one of the World's Most Ethical Companies.” 

The Mark Lewans Agency would like to con-
gratulate Jimmy Johnson as the Agent of the 
Year for the province of Saskatchewan.  Jimmy 
wrote nearly $19,000,000 of life insurance in 
force in protecting Catholic families.  He also 
finished #36 in the entire Order and qualified 
for both the Supreme Knight’s Sales Club and 
the prestigious Million Dollar Round Table.  
This is the second year in the row that Jimmy 
has lead the Lewans Agency. 
 
Congratulations on a job well done! 
Vivat Jesus! 
 
Mark Lewans 
General Agent 

https://www.kofc.org/un/en/insurance/find-an-agent.html
https://www.youtube.com/embed/m_DAFhLKk4U


  

 

We have a prayer request we would like to send to fellow Knights. 
  
One of my nieces, who has battled Diabetes and all the sundry complications had a stroke on New Year’s Day. 

She is currently on life support with no hope for recovery at RUH and her father, my brother Kevin Cey, who 

is also a fellow Knight (as are all 11 brothers in my family), is arranging for possible organ donation on her 

behalf as we speak. Her name is Cassandra, a beautiful girl who has battled long and hard is only 39 years of 

age. As my brother Kevin has stated, it is time to give her the wings of freedom.  
  

Cassandra has since passed away: http://www.grondinfuneralservice.com/obituary/cassandra-cey   
 

Mike Cey 

Please keep Cassandra in your prayers: 
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Dear Brother Knights, as Faithful Navigator of Abbot Severin Gertken Assembly 
#2166, it is my regretful duty to inform you all of the death of : 

Sir Knight Daniel Loehr. 
  
Our good friend and comrade died in the Humboldt Hospital, January 3, 2019.  He was 91 
years of age, and had been a very proud, and active Knight of Columbus for 73 years.  We 
are all asked to keep Sir Dan and his family in our prayers.  Remember him with a smile and 
be thankful for all the good memories.... 
  

Prayers for Sir Dan were held on Monday January 7, 2019 at Sacred Heart R.C. Church in 
Watson. 
  

Funeral Mass was offered on Tuesday January 8, 2019 at Sacred Heart R.C. Church in Wat-
son. 
  

We can also honour him with a Memorial Donation in his memory to the Knights of Colum-
bus Charitable Foundation.  donations@saskkofcfoundation.com 
  

Obituary:   https://schuler-lefebvrefuneralchapel.com/index-34.html 
  

F.N. Brad Lefebvre 

Lawrence Etcheverry obituary:  
http://thestarphoenix.remembering.ca/obituary/lawrence-etcheverry-1071919659 

 

We would like to extend our condolences to the family of  
the following Brother Knight on his recent passing.  
John Pacholka February 15, 1929 to December 29, 2018 

https://anywhere.exchserver.net/owa/redir.aspx?C=3aI9bF8aQjDSbmcPXADlx8JPNs0Hl32ObR5HqBgHXmb8CS5hVn_WCA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.grondinfuneralservice.com%2fobituary%2fcassandra-cey
mailto:donations@saskkofcfoundation.com
https://anywhere.exchserver.net/owa/redir.aspx?C=ikBKWwNwAACw8OveyLlHgOCximYXjPwcVnemaxBE8FxHaAIb_HzWCA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fthestarphoenix.remembering.ca%2fobituary%2flawrence-etcheverry-1071919659


 

 

State Trainer Report 
Bob Barkman, PSD 

 

State Training: February Schedule 
Five Days of Training will be held in Five Districts in Saskatchewan February 4-8. 
State Deputy Chris Bencharski, Supreme Director of Canadian Growth Guy Pre-
court and State Trainer and PSD Bob Barkman will attend the training sessions to 
meet with all knights from the councils, to present information and to answer any 
questions. 
 
These training sessions will cover several topics of new information valuable to 
councils as well as council officer training. All brother knights from the councils 
in the district as well as nearby councils and districts are invited to attend the 
sessions. 
 
We encourage all knights to take advantage of the sessions which have been or-
ganized for you in your area. 
 
Below Is A Schedule Of The Times And Locations Of Training Sessions: 
Monday, February 4th—Zenon Park Council #3177 – 7:30 P.M. 
                                            Our Lady of the Nativity Church Hall- 1st Avenue East  
 
Tuesday, February 5th- Wadena Council #8239-  St Mary’s Church Hall- 7:30 P.M. 
                                           85- 3rd Street North East 
 
Wednesday, February 6th- Cudworth Council #3183 -7:30 P.M. 
                                           St Michael’s Church Hall- 503 Main Street 
 
Thurday, February 7th- Humboldt Council #1886—7:30 P.M. 
                                          St Augustine’s Church Hall- 809- 10th Street 
 
Friday, February 8th- Lanigan Council #6068- 7:30 P.M. 
                                        St. Mary’s Church Hall- 41 Shannon Street   
 
Future Training Needs: 
   District Deputies or Grand knights who would like any future training needs    
   within their districts or councils are asked to contact State Trainer Bob Bark- 
   man at 306-230-1470  or email  bbarkman@sasktel.net  

 

 
 
Bob Barkman, PSD 
State Trainer 

Page 6 January 2019 

mailto:bbarkman@sasktel.net


  

 

 

Page 7 January 2019 

Online Membership In Saskatchewan 

What is online membership? 
Members can sign up online on the following website: www.kofc.org/joinus  
 
Online members become members of the Saskatchewan State Council and receive 
the following: 

- information every two weeks to educate them about the Knights of Columbus 
- an online membership card 
- all the Insurance and other financial benefits 
- Columbia magazine. 

 
Online members can attend meetings as online member visitors in any council, but 
cannot vote or hold any council position. 
 
Online membership is a first step to become part of a council. When online members 
are ready to take their ADMISSION DEGREE, the Admissions Committee would meet 
with them to determine where their interests lie and make the necessary arrange-
ments for the online member to become part of the council. 
 
Members online pay their dues to Supreme. Supreme is responsible to collect their 
yearly dues as long as they remain online members. 
 
To date, Sask. has 57 online members. Saskatchewan is in the process of converting 
online members to become members of a council. 
 
Saskatchewan State Council communicates with the online members by sending 
them the Knightline and other information about the council activities in their particular 
area. Online members can participate and assist in local council projects. 
Further information on online membership can be obtained from State Online Mem-
bership Chairman Adam Desa— adamdesa@gmail.com  or phone 306-717-3694 

http://www.kofc.org/joinus
mailto:adamdesa@gmail.com
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Canadian Knight Welcomes 21 New Brothers 

As the next installment in Spotlight stories featuring a top recruiter, we connected with Agnel George, 

grand knight of Father Burns Council in Regina, Saskatchewan, who welcomed 21 new members in the 

past year. 

Agnel George says he just “ can’t keep quiet”  about the 
Knights of Columbus. 
George enjoys telling interested men about the fraternal 
aspects of the Knights, as well as explaining the roles that 
charity and the Catholic faith have in fraternal gatherings. 
“Rosary and Adoration as programs are the best part,” 
he said. 
Originally joining in British Columbia, George embodies 
what a great recruiter is at the Knights of Columbus, 
bringing 21 new men to his council in Saskatchewan. His 
recruitment success starts with a one-on-one conversation. 
“I get their initial information and follow-up with them 
later and set up a time to talk over coffee,” he said. 
The key is to show the council’s works in the community 
and share the genuine joy of being a Knight of Columbus. 
Recruitment efforts can’t be “in your face,” he said, but 
instead must be “constant persistence.” 
“We have to listen and be willing to assist and help. Putting 
our Christian faith in action, we are seen as community lead-
ers. 
Our behaviors and living our faith is key, because that is attractive to others and they want to be part of that.” 
Most of the men he recruited worked two or three jobs. They also had young families, something to which George could 
relate. 
His daughters help with some of the council’s family programs. By sharing in these weekend activities with their dad, 
“they see the joy it brings.” 
“Family is a strong support, because being a Knight means shared time,” he said. 
To help mentor new recruits on their journey as a Knight, George turns to the resources available on kofc.org, especially 
the Faith In Action materials. 
It’s a step in helping both himself and new members in becoming better Catholics and better Knights of Columbus. 
As he says, “Faith In Action has helped tremendously as it enabled a greater outreach to our parish priest and commu-
nity who are interested. His interest adds value and validity to all that we’re doing.” 

Agnel George, grand knight of Father Burns Council in 
Regina, Saskatchewan, with his family. 

(Photo courtesy of Agnel George) 

In The Spotlight 
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Brothers Knights: 
Faith in Action Program Model 

 Fraternal Mission has released the redesigned Faith In Action webpage.  On this page, you will find up-to-

date information about all Faith In Action programs, general announcements and form updates.  Check the 
website out at  www.kofc.org/faithinaction 

 Familiarize your council members with the Faith In Action activities. 

 Reminder of Supreme Council's four mandatory programs: 

 Faith Category - Spiritual Reflection Program 

 Family Category - Consecration to the Holy Family 

 Community Category - Helping Hands 

 Life Category - Novena for Life 

 All programs are required to qualify for the Columbian Award.   

The link for Building the Domestic Church: The Family Fully Alive is https://www.kofc.org/un/en/domestic-church/ 
 
Council Activity Program Description Form 

 Submit your completed form to programs@kofcsask.com. 

 Deadline for receiving this form at State Office is March 1, 2019.  No exceptions.  Late submissions 

will not be accepted.      

 The form is available on www.kofcsask.com website under Forms & Applications for State Council Events - 

Council Activity Program Report Form. 
  
State Council Service (Single Activity) Program Awards 

 Councils are required to submit their completed State Council Service Program Awards Entry Form 

(#STSP) - one form per entry per program, along with all supporting documentation for each entry, at any 
time during the year, to the State General Program Director - programs@kofcsask.com. 

 Councils should recognize the best program conducted by the council in each of the four program catego-

ries - Faith, Family, Community and Life. 

 Entries are judged first and foremost on program effectiveness. 

 Deadline for receiving this report at State Office is March 1, 2019.  No exceptions.  Late submissions 

will not be accepted. 

 
Supreme Forms: 

 Due January 31: 

 Form 1728 - Annual Survey of Fraternal Activity 

 Form 4584 - Special Olympics - Partnership Profile Report 

 Form FT-1 - Free Throw Championship - Participation Form 

 Form 5023 - KCIC Poster Contest - Participation Form 

 Due February 15: 

 Form 1295 - Semi-annual Council Audit Report 

 New Form 10784 - Fraternal Programs Report Form 

 Form allows one stop reporting for many of the Faith In Action programs.  this form will replace 24 

individual report forms, reducing the number of forms council officers are expected to use. 

 All revised forms are available and can be downloaded from the Supreme website kofc.org.  Please review 

and get familiar with the new revised forms. 

…...Cont’d next page…. 
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 Safe Environment - Office of Youth Protection:  

 Are your Safe Environment Program requirements completed? 

 Grand Knight - training 

 Program Director - training 

 Family Director -  training and background check 

 Community Director - training and background check 

 Remain compliant with updated Safe Environment requirements (see  kofc.org/safe for details). 

 
Upcoming State Events  

 Our Lady Help of Persecuted Christians Prayer Program - starts January 7, 2019 

 KofC Saskatchewan Indoor Games - Saskatoon - January 24-26, 2019 

 State Curling - Unity - February 8-10, 2019 

 Spiritual Enrichment Weekend - Saskatoon - March 29-30, 2019 

 State Convention - Moose Jaw - April 26-28, 2019 

 State Golf - Redvers - June 21-22, 2019 

 For more information on these events, please visit www.kofcsask.com 

 
Thank you for all you do for the Knights. 
If you have any questions about the new "Faith in Action" programs, please feel free to contact me.   

 
 Vivat Jesus 

 
Eugene Achtemichuk 
State General Program Director  
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Faith Program Director Report 

HAPPY NEW YEAR!!! 

Just a couple of items as we head into the 2nd half of this Columbian year – 

 Marian Prayer Program – Our Lady Help of Persecuted Christians.  The four icons ‘hit the road’ early in 

January.  The guide sheets, Icon schedule, etc. can be found on the www.kofcsask.com website (right on 

the ‘home’ page).  Please review so that arrangements can be made for the Icon transfers to your Council 

 Spiritual Reflection Program – is a Columbian Award requirement in the Faith category.  If you’re won-

dering how you can implement into your Council, consider the Spiritual Enrichment Weekend to meet the 

requirements of the program.  The event takes place in Saskatoon March 29/30.  Again information is 

available on the State website 

 Sacramental Gifts – one of the programs in the Faith category.  The guide mentions being able to orders 

‘kits’ from Supreme to present (gifts) to persons receiving Sacraments – Baptisms, 1st Communions for 

example.  I have contacted Supreme & have been advised that ‘kits’ are not yet available for this purpose.  

Councils will have to make other arrangements to obtain gifts that you wish to present 
Take care out there. 

Fraternally, 

 

Paul & Rose Ponak,  
Director Faith Program 

http://www.kofcsask.com
http://www.kofcsask.com
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Father Michael J. McGivney Guild 
Father McGivney was a very selfless Shepherd, always attentive to his flock.  Whether it was 

listening to a family’s hopes and aspirations for education or job security or whether it was lis-

tening to stories of disappointment or betrayal in love, he heard and advised them to the best 

of his ability.  And those who came to him burdened with fear and guilt.  He encouraged them 

with his thoughtful and spiritual advice.   

Just ten months after his Ordination, Father McGivney expressed the toll of such a heavy 

work load in a letter to a former seminary professor “I have not had time for one day’s vaca-

tion since I left St. Mary’s and was obliged to be at my post alone” while Father Murphy (the 

Parish Priest was away).  So pardon me the delay.   

His Spirituality flowed from his priestly identity and the primary work of bringing Christ to 

his people in the Sacraments.  His example of being ever-ready to listen, advise and console, 

stirred the idealism and generosity of his young parishioners to imitate his virtue in their own 

lives and in their proper vocation.   

While always considered a man of exemplary virtue, Father McGivney was still always ap-

proachable.  He was loved by his people, particularly his young parishioners, whose souls he so 

carefully nurtured and formed.  Add to the mix his other activities such as visiting the sick, 

instructing the children in Catechism and the tremendous task of founding the Knights of Co-

lumbus, and one can well understand why he had little stamina to fight off the tuberculosis 

which finally carried him off from this world in 1890. 

All in all, Father McGivney accomplished an extra-ordinary amount in his short 38 years and 

was an admirable and hard working pastor of souls.  I invite all Knights of Columbus members 

to join the Guild on-line at http:www.fathermcgivney.org/mcg/en/contact/register.html and 

also say the Prayer for his canonization which is also located at the same web-site at the bot-

tom of the page. 

 

 

Jim Stoffel 

Father McGivney Guild Director 
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CULTURAL DIVERSITY  
Roundtable Leadership 

 

As we are in a halfway of our Columbian Year, first I want to thanks the leadership of our Worthy State Deputy 

Chris Bencharski for his effort bringing up our Jurisdiction. 

 

Speaking of Diversity I want to discuss something that I believe will help us all in recruiting Ethnic Catholic Immi-

grants here in our province. Ethnic Catholic Immigrants will play a key factor to our Order prosperity in our juris-

diction of Saskatchewan. I will emphasize some points that will help Council-Parish activities to have more signifi-

cant relationship. 

 

First an idea of having a “Roundtable Leadership” in one parish under by one big council, instead of forming an-

other council or look for another parish to create a roundtable. We can create or build a group of leadership that 

will build upon a framework of empowered humility and creativity in ministry, participants articulated a vision of 

leaders as missionary disciples grounded in authenticity, joy, relationship and attention to those at the margins. 

 

This program “Roundtable Leadership” will be composed of mostly Ethnic Catholic Immigrants under the supervi-

sion of the main council of the parish that celebrate masses in different languages like Filipino Mass, Hispanic 

Mass and other ethnicity who want to celebrate mass in their own language. 

Before that I want to enumerate some points or key elements that will help grow and build our relationship to eve-

ry parish and of course it will help build the council itself eventually. 

 

1. Commitment to action and contemplation centered to Jesus and the gospel, this is easy as we have 

our own Faith and Action program to apply. 

2. This “Roundtable Leadership” program will create bridges between Laity, Clergy and Religious groups 

through shared formations, mentoring and leadership. 

3. Partnering with full reality of our multicultural, multilingual church and society. 

4. This program will give us a preferential options for people on the margins and commitment to engage 

the wives, youth and young adults in a meaningful leadership. 

5. Engaging people where they are, rather condemning them and accepting risk and inviting the imper-

fect disciple to serve. 

 

This program will also under the supervision and monitoring of our Worthy State Deputy Chris Bencharski and I 

am pretty sure this one will be great for all of us or to anyone to go outside of one’s comfort zone. 

Then upon recruiting Ethnic Catholic Immigrants we can present to them this kind of program that gradually and 

eventually will work to them. Now we can promise them that they will become a part of a council not just only a 

member. 

 

I believe, it is necessary for us being a Knight and also to the Church leaders to practice accompaniment by 

“partnering with” rather than “doing for” so we can make a space to provide resources for the people to create the 

Church to which they want to belong. 

 

What do you think? 

 

Thank you, Vivat Jesus! 

 

SK Marte Clemente Nogot 
State Cultural Diversity Chairman 
Email: mclem_nogot@yahoo.com 

Cell # 1.306.880.1397 
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Culture of Life Report 
Greetings to all Brother Knights of Columbus and may you and your family members 
receive many Blessings in 2019. 
 
I would like to report on the latest in the “call for Conscience Campaign “. The Cam-
paign planning and organizing is proceeding towards the anticipated roll-out in mid-
February. We are currently working on specific details that involve the four RC Dio-
ceses and, additionally, the Ukrainian Eparchy. As well, we are developing the ap-
proach to be taken within the Evangelical and other Faith denominations participation 
for the Campaign. 
 
For certain one of the ways in which we would ask Brother Knights and their family 
members to be presently involved is through their offering of prayers in support of this 
Campaign and its’ success. 
 
Once we are closer to the time of the Campaign roll-out, I will advise, through corre-
spondence on the Knights of Columbus site, as to the specific timeline and expecta-
tion that will involve Knights of Columbus members within this Campaign. Trustfully 
this information will be available to be sent out by this month’s end. We also have the 
assurance from the CWL President for Saskatchewan that their Council members 
throughout the Province will assist alongside the Knights of Columbus when and 
where required. Primarily what is being asked of member Knights of Columbus and 
CWL members is to assist in making pulpit announcements in their Parishes, the facil-
itation of letter signing by Parishioners and thereafter, the collection of these letters. 
For those of you who subscribe and receive the ‘Choose Life News’ from Sask. Pro-
life, there is an article  on page 16 of the December 2018 issue that speaks to the 
Manitoba Medical Assistance in Dying (Protection for Health Professionals and Oth-
ers) Act. This is the type of Legislation we are attempting to have our Saskatchewan 
Government proceed with and put into Law. 
 
Vivat Jesus, 

 
 
Gerald & Bernie Wiegers 
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Sheptytsky Council #4938 of Saskatoon in partnership with Canadian Tire 

and Saskatoon Blades collect and distribute sports equipment to northern 

Saskatchewan athletes. The photos below show a wide variety of sports 

equipment but on this occasion they assembled 50 complete sets of hockey 

equipment to be sent to a northern Saskatchewan First Nations community. 

The brother Knights in the photo are L-R: Grand Knight Gerald Bednar-

chuk, Financial Secretary Lorne Thoms, PGK Walter Wandzura, Murray 

Zook and Saskatoon Blades Assistant Coach and Past Grand Knight Jerome 

Engle. 
 

Thank you! 
 

Bob Barkman, PSD 

Community Activities 



 

 

From L - R 

Grand Knight Gerald Bodnarchuk, Lorne Thoms, Financial Secretary, Wally Owchar, Past Grand Knight and Jerome 

Engle, Past Grand Knight and Assistant Coach of the Saskatoon Blades. 

Sheptytsky Council #4938 in Saskatoon in partnership with the Saskatoon Blades held a 

Coats for Kids Drive during a recent Saskatoon Blades and Prince Albert Raiders game. 

The drive netted more than 200 coats for Kids. The Coats will be distributed to local Sas-

katoon children. 

 

Thank you. 

 

Bob Barkman, PSD  
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Website Report 
 

1. Did you know that all degrees – Admission, Formation, Knighthood, and 

Patriotic are listed on the Saskatchewan State Website? It is true! If your 

council has candidates, but don’t have a degree team, you can still get him 

advanced by finding a scheduled degree near you. 

2. Upcoming Formation and Knighthood degrees are scheduled for Ja-

naury 27 in Meadow Lake and February 24 in Moose Jaw. For details and 

poster/registration forms, go to our website and click on “Degree Schedule”! 

 
Fraternally,  
 
Peter Folk 
Saskatchewan State Webmaster 
www.kofcsask.com 
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From the Bulletin Editor 

*** I will be turning over the Bulletin Editor duties to Peter Folk.  I have really enjoyed putting 
together the newsletter for the past 2.5 years and I hope you all enjoyed reading it.   
My eyes have been failing me and spending long hours on the computer has taken its toll on 
them.   
 
Please continue to submit your articles to the same email address and  
Peter will get them. 
 
 

Deadlines for the next articles and photographs: 
 
Edition Article/Photo Submission Deadline  
February 2019 February 14, 2019 

 

Send Articles and Photos to Knightline Editor at: editor@kofcsask.com 

 

Gus Janczyszyn 

http://kofcknights.org/StateCouncilSite/degreeSchedule.asp?CN=CA&ST=SK
http://kofcknights.org/StateCouncilSite/degreeSchedule.asp?CN=CA&ST=SK
http://kofcknights.org/StateCouncilSite/degreeSchedule.asp?CN=CA&ST=SK
http://www.kofcsask.com
mailto:kofc.saskstate.be@kofcsask.com


 

 

Page 24 January 2019 

 
Social Media Report   

 
 Many times the outstanding work we do as Knights of Columbus for our faith and community is kept in the dark, our 
aim is to invest this work in public relation content so we can recruit new Knights and increase our capabilities to do 
more good work.  
 
With more than 80% of online adults using social media today, it can be a powerful tool to communicate with your 
members, reach out to your parish and diocese communities, and recruit new Catholic men into the Order!  
 
We also need to realize that those Social media platforms are more than communication tools. They are our vehicles 
through this cultural transformation towards a new age of E-Living environment that we as a Catholic order have to be 
part of!  
 
We are all looking forward to promote our Christmas activities and pictures on the web site and through our social me-
dia channels.  
 
Few tips to help us process your requests:  

 Please do not send requests or pictures to (my or any other) private Facebook account. The best method is 
to email them directly to communications@kofcsask.com.  

 Please try to send as much information as possible that includes council number, names and descriptions.  

 Please try avoiding sending multi copies of the same picture.  
 

Our Social Media Channels:  

 Facebook Public Page https://www.facebook.com/KofCSask/  

 Facebook Members Area Group https://www.facebook.com/groups/KofCSask/  

 Instagram https://www.instagram.com/kofcsask/  

 LinkedIn https://www.linkedin.com/company/knights-of-columbus-saskatchewan-state  

 YouTube https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC2YBn-icoLS1jnbAx5C_wiA  

 Twitter https://twitter.com/KofCSaskState  
 
For more information about the State Social Media Channels, please email Kevin@oosd.com.  

 

 

Merry and Blessing Christmas to You and Your Families!  
SK Kevin Kanawati  B.Comm., PgD, MSc. IT 
Social Media Chairman 
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SASK K OF C CHARITABLE FOUNDATION 

Sask K of C Charitable Foundation 
Box 61 Moose Jaw, Sask                     S6H 4N7 

E-mail   www.saskkofcfoundaiton.com                   Phone 306 631 1610 
 

 
The Sask K of C Charitable Foundation would like to thank our Councils and membership assisting in achieving an un-
believable year is 2018.  We received total donations of $832,303.61 which was 1000% of our target of 

$83,264.00 at $8.00/member. 
The top five Councils for 2018 were: 
District         Council              Target             Donations             Percentage 
                                                 Dollars              Dollars                   of Target 
    14            Denzil 3920       $520.00       $621,300.00              119,481% 
     2             Regina 9859      $680.00       $  31,100.00                45,746% 
    15   N Battleford 2094  $1,080.00      $  36,951.70                 34,312% 
    19        Goodsoil  5479     $432.00       $ 12,790.00                   2,961% 
    21         Sturgis   7138       $216.00       $   2,500.00                   1,157%  
 
A primary focus of our K of C Foundation for the end of the year is the provision of funding for organizations that support 
our Catholic faith as well as improve the quality of life for the less fortunate within our communities.  Applications for our 
Grants closed on January 15th and we now are now beginning our allocation process.  
 

Please view our website www.saskkofcfoundation.com and look under the Tab Sask K of C Vocations Endowment to 
get updated information on the provincial Vocations fundraising initiative.  We ask each Council to ensure that they are 
prepared to participate in the parishes within their Council area.  The majority of Councils are looking to February 2nd but 
that can be flexible if it doesn’t fit with the parish.  Here are key points for your Council:  

 Meet with the parish priest to develop a plan and select the weekend  

 Ensure you have adequate cards to hand out to each Parishioner as they enter the church 

 Have Knights available to hand out the cards and to be available at the back of the church following mass to 
speak with parishioners and answer any questions about the Vocations Endowment.  They should have 
extra brochures available as well. 

 Provide a copy of the brochure to the parish for insertion into the parish bulletin.  Electronic copies are on 
the website under tab listed above 

 Have available temporary receipt forms for individuals that may wish to make a cash donation at any time 

 Provide copies of the slide presentation to the parish if they have projector and screen.  These slides may 
be shown prior to mass the weekend before and the weekend of the fundraiser. 

 Have someone prepared to speak to the parishioners regarding the Vocations Endowment.   
If your Council is prepared, this will be a successful project in partnership with your parishes.  
 

Memorial donations to the Foundation are an excellent method of expressing sympathy of loss of a loved one to the 
family.  Forward the donation to the Foundation and please include the name of the deceased together with the name 
and address of a family member.  Upon receipt of the donation, the deceased member's name will be placed on our 
website for a year and included within our Memorial Mass celebration.  The Foundation will also forward a certificate to 
the spouse or next of kin indicating that you and/or your Council has made a donation (no amount is shown) and a mass 
will be offered on their behalf.   
 
Marianne Schamber  Goodsoil    Anton Michael Joh Huber  Regina Emil Horosko  Saskatoon 
Edmund Staszczak    Fosston John & Margaret Yakimowski  Weyburn        Rob Exner  Regina 
Marianne Steiner   Humboldt       Olive Marleau  Tisdale 
                           
We ask that you include them and their families in your prayers.             
 
                    
------CUT HERE------------------------------------------------CUT HERE------------------------------------------CUT HERE--- 
                                                                                PAYMENT OPTIONS 
ELECTRONIC FUNDS TRANSFER (EFT)         donations@saskkofcfoundation.com 
              make your question – “Knights of”     answer – “Columbus” 
CREDIT CARD       www.saskkofcfoundation.com             Tab – Donate Now 
MAIL DONATION TO:  Sask K of C Charitable Foundation  Box 61    Moose Jaw, Sask.  S6H 4N7    

Name:  _____________________________           E-Mail Address _________________________________________ 
Address: ____________________________   Phone No. ________________   Council No.__________________  

Mbr #     ____________________________           Capital or Endowment: ___________________________________ 

Harvey Granatier 
President 
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